HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JUNE 10, 2014 – 10:15 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations for Dispatch, Fire, Sergeant and Highway:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


DISPATCH NEGOTIATIONS

Nothing has come back yet.

SERGEANTS NEGOTIATIONS

Nothing has come back yet. 

HIGHWAY NEGOTIATIONS

Nothing has come in yet but a bill has been submitted for socks and underwear.  Town Accountant said that these items are not considered a uniform and they said that this has been done in the past.  Highway personnel has been informed that they can submit as being part of the uniform seeing as it has been past practice but will get taxed on the items.  Seelig just wanted to give the Board the heads up so that they would not be surprised if a grievance was filed.  

FIREFIGHTERS NEGOTIATIONS

Seelig and Roy had met with Matt Cunningham and it was stated that they need to try to tackle some problems down there.  One being wages and the other is more on safety and service concerns as they are not getting people to respond to the calls even with what Chief Carrico tried to do.  

Garron stated that until we get a new chief in we have to do what we need to do and that is what Acting Chief Cuozzo is trying to do.  Garron thought that they need to look into putting more men on to respond to the calls.  Seelig suggested that the Board speak with Chief Cuozzo and once a new chief is hired give him sometime before jumping into reorganizing the staff.  

Schleiff asked if Matt Cunningham (union rep.) spoke with Chief Cuozzo with what he presented to Roy and Seelig in negotiations and Seelig said he has.  

An agreement has not been made on a contract and this is just a reopener for wages.  Seelig stated that they might accept the 1.5% in a changed environment at the station.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:45 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

